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Dear Parents and Carers 

 

I really cannot believe how fast this term is going!   

 

I am pleased to welcome back into school Blackpool Council’s Adult, Community and Family Learning team.  

They will be holding a ‘Show and Tell workshop’ for our Year 1 families on Tuesday 5th October from 

9:15am-11:15am and our Year 2 families on Tuesday 12th October from 9:15am-11:15am.  To book your 

place please log on to https://bit.ly/FLShowTell and complete the form.  For more information please 

see ‘flyers’ further down this newsletter. 

 

We also have the Blackpool Teaching Hospitals School Age Vaccination Team coming into school next 

month, please see letter below.  This message also went out on our school app earlier this week.  As in 

previous years you must opt-in to the programme.  If you decide you do not want to vaccinate your child 

against flu, please complete the consent form giving the reason. This will help them plan and improve 

their service. 

 

Although the weather doesn’t look too good this weekend, I hope you have a lovely, restful weekend and 

we’ll see you all bright and breezy on Monday 4th October. 

 

Thank you for your continued support. 

 

Mrs Boothroyd 

 

Relationships          Respect          Resilience          Reflection          Responsibility 
 

 
Blackpool Teaching Hospitals 

Vaccination and Immunisation Team 
Whinney Heys Road 

Blackpool 
FY3 8NR 

 Dear Parent/Guardian 
 

YOUR CHILD’S ANNUAL FLU VACCINATION (NASAL SPRAY) 
  

Blackpool Teaching Hospitals is delivering the school-age immunisation programme on behalf of NHS England. This 
vaccination programme is in place to help protect your child against the flu. Flu can be an unpleasant illness and 
sometimes causes serious complications. Vaccinating your child will also help protect more vulnerable friends and 
family by preventing the spread of flu. The vaccination is free and recommended for children and will be given by a 
quick and simple spray up the nose. The team will book the date for the session with school and they should inform 
you when that is. 
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Please inform the School Vaccination Team (Not School) of the following: 
 

• If your child has steroid tablets prescribed two weeks prior to vaccination. 

• If in the few days prior to vaccination your child has been wheezy. 

• If consent is received and you take your child to your GP surgery to receive the vaccination. It is your 
responsibility to contact the school vaccination team to ensure they do not receive the immunisation again. 

 
New Electronic Process  
 
Blackpool Teaching Hospitals have enhanced the consent process by transforming a previously paper process into a 
streamlined electronic form accessible anywhere. Previously receiving consent for a child’s vaccine was reliant on 
school staff handing the paper forms out and getting them home to their parents/guardians, increasing the potential 
for the form being lost. Now the child’s school will email or text the link to the consent form (also unique school code) 
to the parents/guardians so that they can easily and quickly complete the consent form via mobile device, tablet or 
computer. This will save parent/carers time and free up school staff time. Once your child has been vaccinated you will 
also be notified by text ensuring that you are up to date with the child’s vaccinations.  
 
Filling out the Consent Form:  
 
You will be required to provide your Childs NHS number. Please click the following link if you do not know your child’s 
NHS number: Link  
 

1. Please click the following link to access the online consent form: Link 
  

2.     Please quote the unique school code. The code for your school is BP138538 
 
Please can we ask that you submit the form within 7 days from receipt of this email to enable the forms to be triaged.  
 
If you experience any problems accessing the form, please telephone your local vaccination team on the number 
below and the team will be happy to help. 
 

Area(s) Contact Number(s) 

Blackpool, Fylde & Wyre 01253 951984 
  

Lancaster, Morecambe, Heysham, Carnforth & 
over Wyre 

01524 519430 
  

 
A leaflet explaining the vaccination programme can be accessed by clicking the following link: Flu vaccination for 
children: leaflets and posters - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)  
 
Further information on the vaccination programme can be found on NHS Choices at:  Link 
 
As in previous years you must opt-in to the programme. If you decide you do not want to vaccinate your child against 
flu, please complete the consent form giving the reason. This will help us plan and improve the service. 
 
We are trying to improve how we communicate with patients. Please tell us if you need information in a different 
format or communication support. 
  
Yours faithfully 
Blackpool Teaching Hospitals 
School Age Vaccination Team 
 

 
 

http://www.nhs.uk/find-nhs-number/what-is-your-name
http://www.bthimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu
http://www.nhs.uk/Conditions/vaccinations/Pages/vaccination-schedule-age-checklist.aspx
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Pupil First 

Name 

Class Value 

Recognised 

Values Certificate Comment 

Olivia 

 

RH Relationships 

For helping her friends settle in the mornings and for being 

caring and thoughtful  

Amelia 

 

RH Resilience 

For continuing effort in write away and persisting even when 

finding it difficult  

Leni-Sirene RS Resilience For trying her best with her writing 

Ezra RS Resilience For some great writing work at home 

Ariella 

 

 

 

RA Responsibility 

Ariella has been a star!  She has quickly adapted to the new 

routines and adjusted well to her new responsibilities in the class. 

She is always the first to follow our active listening rules and 

ready to learn.  Phenomenal Ariella!  

Tallulah RA Relationships For always involving others 

Joshua 

 

1H Relationships 

For being a great friend to others and setting a great example 

following rules in class 

Ava 

 

1H Reflection 

Ava has been a superstar learner in maths and reflecting on what 

we have learned with 1 more and less 

Aarsh  1S Resilience For trying hard in all he does 

David 

 

1S Respect 

For always being respectful of our classroom and making sure 

resources are used and put away 

Payton 

 

 

1A Reflection 

Payton has been reflecting on her writing this week to make 

improvements and make sure she always uses finger spaces 

between words 

Alexis 

 

1A Respect 

Alexis is always respectful towards others, showing that she is 

ready to listen to everyone 

Mila 2H Resilience For doing some fantastic writing in English 

Paige 2H Respect For always being ready to listen in class 

Natalie  

 

2S Respect 

For working really hard all week and challenging herself to 

trickier maths problems 

Jacob  

 

2S Resilience 

Jacob has worked so hard to use finger spaces more consistently 

in his work without being reminded. Well done Jacob! 

Farnia 

 

 

2A Resilience 

For being resilient and having a positive attitude when adapting 

to the new routines of Year 2. Well done for being such a Super 

Star and shining bright! 

Ehvie-Marie 

 

 

2A Responsibility 

For taking responsibility to become an independent learner. Well 

done for trying your best in all you do and constantly striving to 

improve each day. 

Mason 

 

3H Responsibility 

For being a responsible learner, showing excellent listening skills 

and always trying his best 

Poppy 

 

3H Relationships 

For being kind and considerate to her peers and encouraging 

others in her team 

Lillie-Mae 

 

3S Reflection 

For doing a great job reflecting on her work and thinking about 

how improvements could be made.  Well done Lille-Mae! 

Owen 

 

3S Resilience 

For trying his best in all his work, showing resilience and never 

giving up.  Keep up the super work Owen! 

Jack 

 

3A Responsibility 

Jack has shown he can make all the correct choices this week and 

has enjoyed learning and talking about Diwali in R.E. 
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Adriana 

 

3A Relationships 

Adriana is a fantastic friend to everyone and always makes the 

correct choices 

Skyla 

 

4H Relationships 

Skyla is always kind and tries to help the other children in the 

class to make good choices  

Logan 

 

4H Respect 

Logan is a great active listener and always follows our classroom 

rules  

Leo 4S Resilience For showing excellent resilience within his maths work! 

Jorja 

 

4S Responsibility 

For showing excellent effort and responsibility within her signing 

as part of our music! 

Angela 4A Respect For fantastic work in every lesson all week 

Ruben 4A Resilience For consistent brilliant maths work 

Ruby 

 

5H Resilience 

Unwavering commitment, even when faced with a challenge in 

Maths 

Ethan 

 

5H Resilience 

Ethan is showing superb commitment and bravery in his swimming 

lessons 

Mark 

 

5S Respect 

For always doing the right thing at the right time and being a 

good friend to everyone 

Ellie-May 5S Relationships For being a good friend to everyone 

Beth 5A Responsibility For great contributions in class discussions 

Lucas 6H Relationships For helping and supporting others and being a great team player  

Laycee  

 

6H Respect 

For being respectful and caring towards other members of the 

class and the Hawes Side community 

Joe 6S Responsibility For showing dedication to build on his learning - Well done Joe! 

Emily  6S Responsibility For always offering help to others - Thank you Emily!  

Lily 

 

6A Responsibility 

For always being responsible for her learning and giving 100% in 

everything she does 

Ethan 

 

6A Responsibility 

For improving and thinking about his own learning. Taking pride in 

his work.  Well done and keep it up! 
 

Working with Us - Job Vacancies – We are currently recruiting for a Welfare Assistant and 

Temporary Cleaner, details available on our website https://www.hawes-side.co.uk/our-

school/Work-With-Us. 
 

Taekwondo News - We had a coloured belt grading at the weekend and I’m pleased to announce the 

following grading successes!  

                                                          Teigan       -     Yellow Tag  

                                                          Emily         -     Green Belt  

                                                          Jack          -     Red Tag  

                                                          Abigail       -      Red Belt  

Congratulations to all!  
 

We have places available in our after school Taekwondo club held every Wednesday at Hawes Side 

Academy.  Great for building confidence, self-esteem, fitness and positive mindset.  
 

To book your child’s place please call Master Lee 07779275207  
 

https://www.hawes-side.co.uk/our-school/Work-With-Us
https://www.hawes-side.co.uk/our-school/Work-With-Us
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At Hawes Side, we love outdoor learning and our children thrive from their 

outdoor experiences.  We have teamed up with Morrisons as part of the their 

“Good to Grow” campaign to help us equip our learning and encourage our children 

to get outside and learn beyond their classroom walls.  If you would like to help 

us, here are 4 quick easy steps: 

  

1. Download the MyMorrisons from any Appstore or Playstore 

2. Sign in or register to the MyMorrisons app 

3. Scan your app every time you checkout in store or online 

4. Click our school to donate 
 

For every £10, we will receive free gardening equipment and outdoor resources.  Thank you! 
  

School Admissions – September 2022 
 

Primary Applications – If your child was born between 1st September 2017 and 31st August 2018, 

you must apply for a Primary School Reception place for September 2022.  (Applications are required 

for all children with a 4th birthday between 1st September 2021 and 31st August 2022).  Closing date 

for applications – 15th January 2022. 
 

Secondary Applications – If your child is in the final year of primary education (Year 6), you must apply 

for a Secondary School Year 7 place for September 2022.  (Applications are required for all children 

who are in their final year at a primary school).  Closing date for applications – 31st October 2021. 
 

If you live in Blackpool (pay council tax to Blackpool) you need to apply for a school place on-line at: 

www.blackpool.gov.uk/schooladmissions.  
 

Before you complete and submit your application you are advised to read Blackpool Council’s guide for 

parents at: www.blackpool.gov.uk/schooladmissions. 

http://www.blackpool.gov.uk/schooladmissions
http://www.blackpool.gov.uk/schooladmissions
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The on-line system offers a quick and secure means of applying for places. Paper applications and 

information booklets are available from schoolaccess@blackpool.gov.uk or telephone 01253 476637. 
 

If you pay your council tax to Wyre or Fylde then you will need to access Lancashire’s on-line application 

system at www.lancashire.gov.uk You can still express preferences for Blackpool schools on Lancashire’s 

application system. 
 

PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE IT UNTIL THE LAST MINUTE! 
 

Blackpool Council and Tramshed Theatre Company – have a fabulous opportunity for 40 children and 

young people with SEND this Half Term. On Saturday 23rd October 2 workshops will take place at 

Woodlands School, a morning session for 5–10-year-olds, and an afternoon session for 11–18-year-olds. 

If you have children and young people with SEND who have a desire to perform, this a perfect 

opportunity to sample the offer from Blackpool's award-winning inclusive theatre company. 

Each session lasts 3 hours, and the focus will be on mental health and wellbeing in the wake of Covid, 

with a game-based consultation about provision for CYP with SEND. Places are free and booked through 

Eventbrite. 

Please see ‘flyer’ further down this newsletter. 
 

Casdon Toys – Thank you so much to Casdon toys, who have kindly donated many of their toys to our 

school’s Foundation Stage children to celebrate their 75th anniversary.  Casdon is a local toy 

manufacturer, who having been providing both Blackpool children and children internationally with toys 

for the past 75 years. These resources have been given to us as part of 

Casdon Toys’ ‘Helping out in the Home Corner’ initiative. These resources 

promote social interaction, independence and dramatic play skills, which 

many of our children thrive off and will continue to do so with all of these 

new toys to interact with.   
 

Thank you so much Casdon!  
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Blackpool FC Community Trust – are working alongside Active Blackpool to deliver a Blackpool wide 

FREE 12-week weight management programme, which combines theory and physical activity to achieve 

desired goals.  

 

Our next FIT Programme starts again in September, and therefore we are looking to recruit for the 

final few places. As well as the Fit Blackpool programme based at the football stadium on Monday and 

Thursday evenings, we are excited to announce that we are able to offer FIT Blackpool in the 

community, too. The community sessions could run daytime or evening dependant on need of the 

participants. 

 

The community FIT Blackpool could work in several ways. The first way is that if there is enough interest 

from one postcode e.g., FY4, then we would host a session in FY4. The second way is that we can offer 

bespoke service to schools, businesses and other organisations that will be purely for their staff and 

parents (if school permit). At the moment, there is no fixed way in how we do this so we are flexible. 

 

If you are interested to learn more about this programme, either as an individual or on behalf of 

a possible group, please contact fitfans@bfcct.co.uk.  

 

Harvest - StreetLife  
 

This year we will be supporting this worthwhile charity again.  If you wish to send in donations of food 

and toiletry items (please see lists below) a collection box will be situated 

in the school office reception area.   

 

 

 

 

mailto:fitfans@bfcct.co.uk
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Items StreetLife would appreciate are:  
 

Food donations: Baked beans, biscuits, cakes, cereal, fruit juice, coffee, teabags, instant meals (e.g. 

pasta, soup, noodles, rice), long-life milk, puddings, rice, sauces, soft drinks, sugar, tinned fish, tinned 

fruit, tinned meats (e.g. corned beef, ham, sausages), tinned vegetables (e.g. carrots, peas and potatoes).  

StreetLife also accept items that will go towards meals for young people during sessions at their Day 

Centre, such as bread, eggs, cheese and fresh fruit. 
 

Toiletry donations: anti-perspirant, bandages, conditioner, deodorant (roll-on), flannels, hair gel, 

hairbrushes, lip balm, mouthwash, plasters, razors, sanitary towels, shampoo, shaving foam, soap, 

sunscreen, tampons, toothbrushes, toothpaste, wipes (e.g. face wipes, baby wipes, make-up wipes). 
 

Food and toiletry donations received go toward food parcels made up for young people.  Please ensure 

that anything donated is non-perishable and still in date.  Please be aware we cannot make use of 

products that have been previously opened. 
 

Thank you in advance for your kind support. 
 

Diary Dates 

(Correct at time of printing) 

 

School Book Fair – Monday 11th October 
 

Open Morning for children starting school September 2022 - Friday 15th October  

@ 9:30am-10:30am 
 

Open Morning for children starting school September 2022 - Friday 22nd October  

@ 9:30am-10:30am 
 

Autumn Half Term 2021 – School closes on Friday 22nd October  

(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm) 

(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 
 

School re-opens – Monday 1st November 2021 @ 8:50am 
 

School Photographer – Individual Photographs – Tuesday 2nd November and 

Wednesday 3rd November 
 

Open Afternoon for children starting school September 2022 – Saturday 6th November @ 

12:00pm-2:00pm 
 

Christmas 2021 – School closes on Friday 17th December 2021 @ 2:00pm 

(Whole school) 
 

School re-opens – Wednesday 5th January 2022 @ 8:50am 
 

Open Evening for children starting school September 2022 – Thursday 6th January 2022  

@ 4:00pm-6:00pm 
 

Spring Half Term 2022 – School closes on Friday 11th February 2022 

(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm)  

(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 
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School re-opens – Monday 21st February 2022 @ 8:50am 
 

Easter Break 2022 – School closes on Friday 1st April 2022 @ 2:00pm 

(Whole school) 
 

School re-opens – Tuesday 19th April 2022 @ 8:50am 
 

May Day – Monday 2nd May – School closed all day 

(open as normal Tuesday 3rd May @ 8:50am) 
 

**Summer Half Term 2022 – School closes on Thursday 26th May 2022** 

(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm)   

(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 
 

School re-opens – Tuesday 7th June 2022 @ 8:50am 
 

School closes for Summer Holidays – Thursday 21st July 2022 @ 2:00pm 

(Whole school) 
 

**Please note the term dates have been amended to include the additional holiday awarded in 

recognition of Her Majesty the Queen's Platinum Jubilee celebrations** 

 

 

Hawes Side Academy 

Term Dates – 2022/2023 

 

 School Closes School Opens 

Autumn Terms 2022 starts   Monday 5 September 2022 

Inset Day (Monday 3 October) Friday 30 September 2022 Tuesday 4 October 2022 

Autumn Half Term 2022 Friday 21 October 2022 Monday 31 October 2022 

Christmas 2022 Tuesday 20 December 2022 Thursday 5 January 2023 

Spring Half Term 2023 Friday 10 February 2023 Monday 20 February 2023 

Easter Break 2023 Friday 31 March 2023 Monday 17 April 2023 

May Day 2023 (Monday 1 May) Friday 28 April 2023 Tuesday 2 May 2023 

Summer Half Term 2023 Wednesday 24 May 2023 Monday 5 June 2023 

Summer 2023 Friday 21 July 2023   
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